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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Bill Bishop, Chair

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Thursday, November 1, 2007, 9:00 a.m., in the Council Chambers, by the Chair, Council Member Bill Bishop.
The minutes for the October 4, 2007 Commission meeting were approved.

Bert Watson, Government Relations Coordinator with an association whose goal is to partner with a naval ship museum and/or location to permanently berth the USS Charles Francis Adams in Jacksonville as a museum ship, made a presentation.  The USS Adams was the first of the 23 Charles Francis Adams Class Guided Missile Destroyers that served or are serving the navies of the United States, Australia, Germany and Greece. Named for Charles Francis Adams, Secretary of the Navy from 1929 to 1933, the ship was, at one time, home ported in Mayport.   The USS Adams was commissioned in September 1960 and decommissioned in August 1990.  The ship, constructed by Bath Iron Works in Maine, is the only guided missile of this class still afloat. Mr. Watson discussed the positive merits of a community having a naval museum vessel.  He cited the USS Midway in San Diego as an example.  The association has to submit an application to the Navy by March to move forward with the project and is requesting the City’s support.  

Mr. Watson fielded numerous questions.  He indicated that there has not been any decision on a site for the project.  An area on the river next to River City Brewing Company was a possibility.  The question of parking and other issues such as the already existing boat ramp there were raised.  Commissioner Bailey felt that the objective of the presentation was to get the Commission to endorse the concept of a USS Adams naval museum, not a particular site.  Commissioner Thompson wanted to know about the project’s business plan.  The Adams Class Veterans Association (ACVA) was committed to raising the necessary funds for the project.  The hope would then be identifying a local group or organization that would emerge to support the effort and take title of the ship.  Commissioner Bailey indicated that he had some difficulties supporting a project that did not have a business structure in place.  He felt that the concept was great but wanted to see a business plan.  Upon a motion offered by Commissioner Bailey, the Commission unanimously voted to endorse the concept of the project.
David Kauffman, Senior Director, Planning and Properties, Jacksonville Port Authority, made a presentation on a proposed cruise line terminal in Mayport.  Presently, the Authority is looking at the feasibility of a port facility at Mayport. A number of issues have yet to be vetted, chief among them being the impact on the community.   Council Member Bishop indicated that the impact of a cruise line terminal on the village of Mayport was a major concern.  Had the Authority considered Blount Island as an alternative?  Mr. Kaufman said that the Authority had, in fact, looked at Blount Island.  Mr. Kaufman said that the Authority viewed a proposed terminal as a catalyst for economic development for Mayport.  Commissioner Pitman raised concerns about parking and the flavor and character of the village.
Doctors White and Pinto, respectively, discussed the Annual Update – 2006-2007 of the Duval County Manatee Protection Plan that the Commission had to consider.  The Commission voted affirmatively on a motion to approve the updated Manatee Protection Plan and to recommend that the City Council approve the plan and send it along to the Florida Fish a& Wildlife Commission as required.

Council Member Bishop apprised the Commission on the work of the Commission’s Subcommittee on Water Conservation.  The Subcommittee was determining how best to proceed with an issue that has increasingly been the subject of numerous recent newspaper articles.  Council Member Bishop announced that in his capacity as Chair of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission, he would be meeting with the Council President to press the proposition that the Waterways Commission was the right venue to take on the issue of water conservation.  The

Chair will report on his meeting with the Council President at the next Commission meeting.  Commissioner Webb said that we as a body and community needed to move expeditiously, that others in the rest of the state were moving ahead of us on the issue. The River Keeper, Neil Armingeon, concurred with both Council Members Bishop and Webb; other parts of the state were acting and moving forward.  Jacksonville needed to become engaged in this issue.  Other areas are having numerous meetings to address the issue.  Armingeon said that the economic and ecological impact of the withdrawal issue on our area would be enormous; permits for the withdrawal process were being applied for at this very moment.  The Chair, Council Member Bishop, concluded that because of the logistics of the issue, it is likely that we will be having numerous meetings.

Commissioner Ed Grey reported on the October 22nd workshop that addressed the issue of tax relief for the working waterfront industry.  The objective of the Subcommittee created to weigh the issue was to seek public output on the proposed legislation.  The Subcommittee meeting/workshop was held days after the Jacksonville Port Authority had announced that Mayport was under consideration as a cruse ship terminal.  Consequently, most of the people that showed up at the workshop on waterfront industry relief attended the meeting to speak on the Mayport issue.  The shrimpers were at the meeting to underscore the threat that a cruise ship terminal would have on their industry; the issue of the character of the village of Mayport was raised; the traffic issue was raised.  The meeting’s participants who were present to speak out against the proposed terminal expressed little, if any, interest in the tax issue that was the announced topic of the meeting.  The Chair, Council Member Bishop, suggested that the Commission consider voting to recommend withdrawal of Ordinance 2007-458 (Tax Deferral Program for Recreational and Commercial Working Waterfront Properties).  Commissioner Lowe noted that many in the boating and marine industry were opposed to the tax deferral idea.   On a motion by Commissioner Grey, the Commission voted 8-0 to recommend withdrawal of Ordinance 2007-458.
Dr. White presented the monthly Manatee Update.  On the last aerial, October 10th, 20 manatees were sighted in the St. Johns River, none in the IntraCoastal Waterway.   The last manatee fatality reported was on September 29th.
Jody McDaniel, Planning/Grants Coordinator, Planning & Development Department, provided the Commission with a monthly FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) update.  The Commission voted unanimously to recommend the City’s support of a Florida Forever Grant that is under consideration
On pending legislation, as previously noted, the Commissioners voted to recommend withdrawal of Ord. 2007-458 (Tax Deferral Program for Recreational & Commercial Working Waterfront Properties).  The Commissioners recommended deferral for Reso. 2007-578 (Apv Proposed 2007B Series Semi-annual Text Amends to the Conservation & Coastal Mgmt Element of 2010 Comp Plan Relating to Hurricane Evacuation, Coastal Dev & Mitigation for Natural Disasters.)  The Commission voted to recommend deferral Ord. 2007-1077 (Adopt Small Scale Amend to FLUM Series re Putnam State Bank on New Kings Rd).
In Comments from the public, John Nooney implored the Commission to continue efforts to guarantee public access to our waterways and natural resources.  Ralph Hodge, representing the Sierra Club, indicated the Sierra Club’s support of the Waterways Commission position on the withdrawal of water from the St. Johns River as proposed by the St. Johns River Water Management District.

The next meeting of the Waterways Commission is scheduled for Thursday, December 6, 2007.  (subsequently cancelled).

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division, (904) 630-1729
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